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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 422 restricts the ability of a state agency to provide severance pay to employees 
whose employment contract is valued at $150 thousand or more per year. HB 422 would limit 
severance pay to a value not to exceed 10 weeks compensation, prohibits any severance pay 
when the employee has been terminated for misconduct, and makes public all severance 
provisions contained within the employment contract. 
 
HB 422 defines severance pay as the actual or constructive compensation, including salary, 
benefits or prerequisites, for employment services yet to be rendered that is provided to an 
employee who has recently been or is about to be terminated. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
SPO reports that state classified employees do not enter into employment contracts (see 
Significant Issues) so that this legislation would not affect any employees under the current 
system. Therefore the enactment of HB 422 will have no fiscal impact. 
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
State classified employees do not enter into employment contracts with public employers, and 
governor’s exempt employees are considered “at will” employees, and do not have employment 
contracts with severance pay provisions. There are no employees of state agencies employed 
under employment contracts with a duration greater than 18 months. 
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